Notice of Declaratory Statement

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS

South Florida Water Management District
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that South Florida Water Management District has received the petition for declaratory statement from Michael R. Kuebel and Sara L. Kuebel, Richard J. Dardas, Jo Ann Johnson, Trustee, and Carolyn T. Bracci, Eden on the Bay Subdivision, Collier County, Florida. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Environmental Resource General Permit No.: 11-01694-P, for a surface water management system serving 41 acres of residential development known as Glen Eden on the Bay as it applies to the petitioners.

Petitioners filed a Petition for Declaratory Statement on July 29, 2011, seeking a declaratory statement from the South Florida Water Management District, solely as to the Petitioners’ particular set of circumstances as to: “a) Whether the Petitioners are responsible to alter, operate, maintain, remove or abandon that portion of the Structural Buffer situated on their respective Lots; b) Whether the structural buffer is part of the surface water management system for Eden on the Bay; c) Regardless of whether the structural buffer is part of the surface water management system, whether the structural buffer is an item required to be constructed, operated and maintained as part of the plans and specifications as set forth in the Permit; and d) Whether the Petitioners have the power and authority to operate and maintain the structural buffer, given that they are not a ‘permittee’, ‘responsible party,’ or ‘operating entity.’”

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Jan Sluth, Paralegal, South Florida Water Management District, P. O. Box 24680, West Palm Beach, FL 33416-4680, 1(800)432-2045, ext. 6299 or (561)682-6299, email: jsluth@sfwmd.gov.

Please refer all comments to: Jan Sluth, Paralegal, South Florida Water Management District, P. O. Box 24680, West Palm Beach, FL 33416-4680, 1(800)432-2045, ext. 6299 or (561)682-6299, email: jsluth@sfwmd.gov.

